Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee

August 18, 2010

Present:
Valerie Gigliotti (Proliteracy WorldWide Library) President, Maureen Kays (Bond Schoeneck & King) Secretary, Robert O’Boyle (Onondaga Community College), Stanley Kozaczka  (Cazenovia College), Penelope Klein (CLRC Liaison)

Excused:
Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System)

Valerie called the meeting to order at 3:16 p.m.

Approval of minutes:


Minutes of the meeting on 5/12/10 were approved as written.


M(Kozaczka)/S(Kays)/Approved unanimously

Financial Reports:


Penelope presented the financial reports in Jeff’s absence.  There will be a few changes to these reports going forward as the Council responds to requests from our auditors;

· Elimination of grant revenue accounts recorded under the CLRC operating account.  These accounts are strictly to charge individual grants their proportional share of overhead operating costs in accordance with the terms of the grants.

· This will only be a reporting adjustment for audited financials only.  The net effect to our bottom line is zero.

· Unspent MISP from 2009-2010 will be moved to the balance sheet as deferred revenue.

· There will be an accounting policy change with regard to timing of revenue and expense recognition.  Previously for grants that do not coincide with CLRC’s fiscal year the proportion of the grant revenue recognized was determined by the amount of time that had passed in the grant cycle.  Expenses were not recognized in equal portion.  We will now match revenue and expenses based on the actual expenditures incurred and we will recognize revenue in accordance with the total expenses incurred.

There were no questions and the committee recommended that the reports be sent to the Board for approval.


M(Kays)/S(O’Boyle)/Approved unanimously

Executive Director’s Report:


The report was distributed prior to the meeting.  There were no questions or comments.

Unfinished Business:


Budget:  It is now anticipated that the 2010-2011 budget will result in a 2.6% funding reduction for CLRC.  In addition, supplemental aid ($60,000.00) is still in question.  Raises were awarded to CLRC staff in recognition of their increased efforts to continue the Council’s work in spite of the fiscal challenges.

Online Budget Form:  The form has been submitted to the DLD but not yet approved.  

New Business:


Audit:  Other than the small changes set out above, it is going smoothly.


Interim Assistant Director:  Two final candidates were interviewed on 8/17 and one of them looks very promising.  Penelope is going to pursue references but it is unlikely that this position will be filled with a permanent employee until sometime in October.  In light of the this, and considering that it is a very busy time for the Council,  Darlene Ford has agreed to act as an Interim Assistant Director.  She will begin on 8/25 and will work 25 hours a week, without benefits.


Bibliographic Services:  The Bibliographic Services Committee has recommended raising the ILL fee charged by the Council from $2/per request to $4/per transaction.  M(Kays)/S(Gigliotti)/Unanimously approved

SWOT  Analysis:  The Executive Committee will review the analysis and provide Penelope with feedback or edits by Aug. 23rd.

Holiday Schedule:  Penelope noted that the Council’s office will be closed from 12/24/09 until 1/3/10.

Approval of Board Agenda – Aug. 25, 2010
The motion was made to accept the agenda. M(Kays)/S(Gigliotti)/Unanimously approved

The next meeting will be held on Sept. 22, 2010, via video-conference, at 3 p.m.
Adjournment:


M(O’Boyle)/S(Kozaczka)/Approved unanimously

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Maureen T. Kays

Secretary
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